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Cherokee Rose Quilters Guild 
www.cherokeerosequiltguild.com  

Standing 
Committees 

 

Historian 
 Rachel Phaneuf 
 
 

Membership 
 Denise Allee 
  Joyce Trew 
 Queen Esther Smith 
 

Newsletter 
 Robin Meyer 
 

Programs 
 Tina Corbitt 
 Annie Kellum 
 Ramona Tucker 
 

Publicity 
 Erna Kriigel 
 

Sunshine 
 Irene Gardner 
 

Ways and Means 
 Rita Perez 

 

From the President 

 

Fellow Quilters, 

July has been a really fun month!  We started with Susan Fisher at the 
Day Program presenting “Where Do We Sew?”  She did a great job with 
all the pictures that our members sent to her.  Susan put them together 
in a way that we all enjoyed.  And, her commentary made it so much 
fun.  Thank you to everyone who sent her pictures. 

If you missed it, you can get a copy of the program from Ways and 
Means for only $1.  Make sure not to miss the last picture.  It is the best 
use of your many pieces of sewing equipment. 

The “Bee” came in the middle of the month and again we had a great 
time!  Paula Miller and Sarah Sorenson hosted the Bee at Paula’s 
beautiful home.  The food was marvelous!! 

Finally, the Night meeting with Jackie from Stitch n’ Quilt in Mableton, 
was so good!  Fabrics, panels, books, patterns and rulers were shared 
and demonstrated.  The Dresden Plate block was shown as a bow on a 
Christmas package.  Everyone liked that piece. 

As we look into August, we will be hunting for the 2018 officers and 
committee chairmen.  Please let me know how you want to serve your 
Guild. 

Remember the theme of the month—DOG days of August (lazy 
hammocks and rocking chairs. 

Until next time, I borrow from Rachel, “Any Day Spent Quilting Is A Good 
Day!” 

 

Charlie 

Officers 

President – Charlie Phaneuf 

Vice-Pres. – Emma Parker 

Day Secretary – Sandra Wilson 

Night Secretary – Denise Adams 

Treasurer – Loretta Ford 

http://www.cherokeerosequiltguild.com
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Membership 

Total Paid Members: 72 

Day Meeting 7/13/17—Members Present: 31, Visitors: 2 

Night Meeting 7/27/17—Members Present: 36, Visitors: 2 
 

Just a reminder, please wear your name badge to the meetings. 
 

New Location!!! 

 

Sutton Hall 

5971 Sutton Dr. 

Douglasville, GA 

 

Click here for a map. 

 

Take Highway 5 south from 

Arbor Square Shopping Center 

for 1.3 miles. 

It is on the corner of Highway 5 

and Sutton Drive. 

 

August Birthdays 
 

Jan Beery  8/04 

Paula Miller  8/06 

Sandra Wilson  8/17 

Bonnie McLain  8/26 

August 

 Newsletter  

Deadline 
 

August  27 

Please send your  

information to  

Robin Meyer at  

robinmeyerga 

@yahoo.com.  

Word documents  

preferred—but any-

thing is okay! 

Ad Hoc Committees 

Bee Keeper 

 Annie Kellum 
 

Challenge Quilt 

 Linda Jones 

 Albertha Brown 
 

Christmas Party 

 Jeanette Koval 
  

Community Service 

 Bonnie McLain 
 

GA Quilt Council Liaison 

 Phyllis Smith 
 

Golden Scissors 

 Jeanette Koval, Day 

 Penny Landrum, Night 
 

Photographer 

 Rachel Phaneuf 
 

Saturday Stitch-In 

 Ann Groves 

 Vickie Hecht 
 

Webmaster 

 Joany Orsi 
 

 

https://goo.gl/maps/PU7PrB1coYu
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Treasurer’s Report—July, 2017 
Submitted by Loretta Ford, Treasurer 

 

Ways and Means 

 

We will raffle two or three items at every guild meeting and we have new items too! 

 

Rita Perez, Ways and Means 

Beginning Balance   $5,950.70 

     

Deposits:    $0.00 

     

Disbursements:    

Rachel Phaneuf Ck#1159 June 22nd Night Mtg $25.00 

Linda Jones Ck#1160 June 22nd Night Mtg $25.00 

Annie Kellum Ck#1161 June 22nd Night Mtg $25.00 

Georgia Quilt Council Ck#1162 Membership $142.00 

Rita Perez Ck#1163 Ways & Means $5.89 

Susan Fisher Ck#1164 July 13th Day Mtg $25.00 

     

   Total $247.89 

     

Ending Balance   $5,702.81 
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Program News 

The August day program will be  a great trunk show presented by Jan Cunningham.  The theme is 

“Confessions of an ADD Quilter”.  Come and be entertained.  

The August night program  — Come and enjoy the lecture “fussy-cut log cabin” block by Mary 

Abreu.  Mary is also the author of Hack that Tote! Book and will probably bring copies if anyone is 

interested in purchasing one.   

The September day program will be a Collage Class that will be presented by several of our own 

members, Ramona Tucker, Annie Kellum and Albertha Brown.  Watch for details.  

The September night program  are the Challenge Quilts. Hope you are ready!  Diamonds, diamonds 

and more diamonds, that is the theme for this year.  Hope to see a quilt from everyone.   

 

Tina Corbitt, Program Committee 

Christmas Party 
December 7, 2017 

 This has been a very busy summer to date.  Even though I have not been able to attend 
the meetings, we continue to plan this year’s Christmas party.  The delicious menu is set and fun 
party events prepared.  The ticket price is $20 per person and as in previous years, the party is 
open to family members too.  We still would like two more table hosts and gift donations.  Please 
join us for this year’s party. Thank you to all the ladies working to make this a wonderful event for 
all of us.     

 

 Christmas committee contacts: Jeanette Koval 404-542-4910 or JeanetteKoval@gmail.com,  Vick-

ie Hecht  KVHecht@AOL.com,  Awilda Cruz  Accruz@bellsouth.net, Linda Poindexter Poindex-

terxx@bellsouth.net, and Toni Presha angelic@bellsouth.net  

mailto:JeanetteKoval@gmail.com
mailto:KVHecht@AOL.com
mailto:Accruz@bellsouth.net
mailto:Poindexterxx@bellsouth.net
mailto:Poindexterxx@bellsouth.net
mailto:angelic@bellsouth.net
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The Rauction is Coming in October! 
 

The Cherokee Rose Rauction will be our night meeting program, October 26th. Here are some FAQs to 
help you plan for this event: 

 What is the Rauction? It’s a combination Raffle and Auction of quilting supplies, fabric, UFOs and 
similar items donated by Cherokee Rose members and friends. You can buy raffle tickets for some 
items and also bid on box lots and individual items.  

 What donations are wanted? Quilt-shop-quality fabrics, notions, patterns, books, sewing machines, 
lights, quilt racks, quilts, UFOs (from blocks to quilt tops), and anything else that we would use to 
make quilts. Please do not donate polyester or knit fabrics, and magazines.  

 When can I make my donations? At every meeting between now and October 12th Day Meeting – 
someone will take your items and store them until the big day. Arrangements can also be made to 
bring early on the morning of the Rauction. 

 Who can attend the Rauction? All members and guests! We are happy to share our bounty with 
nonmembers!  

 What payments are accepted? Cash and personal checks.  

 Who gets the proceeds? The Guild receives all the money raised from the Rauction.  It’s a major 
source of revenue for our programs and other activities.  

 What can I do to help?  

 #1 - Clean out your sewing room and donate that stuff you will never get around to using!  

 #2 - collect cardboard boxes for us 12” x 18” x 3” or a little larger (like the kinds that 6- packs 
of canned drinks come in) 

 #3 – Help organize the box lots for the auction during the day on October 26th 

 #4 – Come to the Rauction and BID, BID, BID!!! 

 

Jeanne Andersen, 2017 Rauction Committee 
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Golden Scissors—July  Day Meeting 
 

 Rachel Phaneuf – 3 quilts 3 sizes and napkins 

 Sarah Sorenson – 1 quilt “The Wedding Quilt” 

 Gail Ford – 1 quilt  “Beach Balls” twin size 

 Robin Meyer – Little Wonky Houses wall hanging 

 Clyde Ash (visitor) – multiple quilts, 1 square in square wall hanging, 1 summer quilt, 1 table   
runner, and several carry bags 

 Barbara Shirley – Cathedral window wall hanging 

 Annie Kellum – embroidered baseball  pillow case 

 

Jeanette Koval 

Community Service 
 

You members keep on giving!  I am so thrilled with the quilts and pillow cases I received from 

the two meetings in July!  You all continue to amaze me with your generosity.  I am so proud to 

deliver these gifts to the Shelter. I took  some children’s cases and quits last week! They were 

thrilled!  

We have a good “stash” of adult cases and need more of the small ones for the wee little ones! 

Of course, we need quilts of any size!  If you have adult cases, please continue and bring them 

but if you are just starting ones, concentrate on the little ones! 

 Again, thanks to all who have given so much!  You are the best! 

 Bonnie McLain 
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Sunshine 

 

Everyone must be fine, as I haven’t 

heard about anyone needing sunshine! 

 

If any members need to contact me, I 

can be reached by email 

(i.gardner@comcast.net) or by cell 

phone (770 354-4874). 

 

Irene Gardener 

Bee News 

The Bee will be at the home of Awilda 
Cruz 

  
On August 17 at 9:30am.  

Everyone is welcome.  
Lunch will be served. 

 
9303 Parkwood Avenue, Douglasville 

30135 

Please RSVP by calling Awilda at 770-

380-4227   

2017 Chal lenge  
Diamonds are  a  Gir l ' s  Best  Fr iend  

 
We are encouraging all members to participate and enjoy this year's challenge! There are 
just a few rules: 

• Diamond shapes should constitute the majority of the shapes used in the quilt. 

• There will be 2 categories: art quilting and traditional quilting. You can participate in 
either category - your choice. 

• Anything quilted is okay, such as tote bags, table runners, wall hangings or quilts. 

• The only size restriction is that the perimeter be 240 inches or less. 

Lets get those quilt challenge projects started! 

Linda Jones and Albertha Brown 
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Cherokee Rose Quilters Guild Minutes 

Day Meeting, July 13, 2017 
 

Emma called the meeting to order. Motion to approve May minutes made by Queen, seconded by Annie. 
No June minutes due to field trip to Cottontail. Recognized July birthdays. Treasurer’s Report: balance of 
$5,950.70 as printed in the newsletter. 

Committee Reports 

Beekeeper: Annie reported that July 20th bee will be at Paula Miller’s home, hosted by Paula and Sarah. 
Lunch will be served. 

Challenge Quilts: Linda Jones reported that this year’s theme is “Diamonds Are a Girl’s Best Friend.” De-
tails are on the website. The challenge quilts will be displayed at the library in October. 

Christmas Party: Jeanette reported that party is December 7th at Atlanta’s Finest. Committee is working 
on plans for party. Need two more table hostesses. 

Community Service: Gail Ford will take any community service quilts/pillowcases today in Bonnie’s ab-
sence. 

Georgia Quilt Council: Phyllis reported that all info about the retreat/convention is on the website. Chal-
lenge quilts that were made years ago by members of Cherokee Rose are on display at the quilt museum 
in Carrollton. 

Golden Scissors: Jeanette asked that everyone sign up so that there will be a record of the quilts. 

Historian/Photographer: Rachel reported that pictures are on the website. 

Newsletter: Robin reminded us that the deadline for the August issue is the Sunday following the even-
ing meeting. 

Programs: Annie reported that today’s program is “Where Do You Sew?” presented by Susan Fisher. 
Stitch ‘n Quilt will do demos at the July 27th night meeting and there probably will be a shopping oppor-
tunity. The August day meeting is “Confessions of an ADD Quilter” by Jan Cunningham. 

Sunshine: Irene asked that we let her know whenever a member needs some sunshine. Even if she is out 
of town, she still gets her email. 

Membership: Joyce said that today we have two visitors. Door prizes given. 

Ways & Means: Rita said that they would draw today for raffle items. 

Old Business: Dori thanked the members who stayed for the Triangle Frenzy program in May. 

New Business: Emma discussed needing someone to be in charge of the October 26th R’auction. Libby is 
the auctioneer. We will set up after lunch. Need boxes for donated items. Jeanne Andersen volunteered 
to be team leader. 

Minutes Continued on Next Page... 



Cherokee Rose Quilt Guild    Page 9 

  

 

 

 

Day Minutes Continued…. 

Annie announced that her church is selling gently used items through Ebay to benefit The Pantry. She 
will be glad to accept donations. 

Meeting was adjourned for Show and Tell and the program. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Sandra Wilson, Day Secretary 

Cherokee Rose Quilters Guild Minutes 

Night Meeting, July 27, 2017 
 

The meeting was called to order by Charlie Phaneuf.  
Minutes from the previous meeting were reviewed and approved. 
Birthdays for the month of July were recognized. 
 
Treasurer: Current balance is $5702.81. 
Bee Keeper:   
           July Bee was held at Paula Miller’s home, hosted by Sarah Sorenson and Paula. 

August Bee will be held at Awilda Cruz’ home.  Lunch provided. 
Challenge Quilt:  September Night Meeting.   

Theme:  Diamonds are a Girl’s Best Friend. 
Two categories:  Art and Traditional.  Details can be found on website. 
Submissions will be displayed at the Douglas County Library through October. 

Christmas Party:  Plans are on track with table hostesses, games and gifts! 
Atlanta’s Finest.  December 7, 2017.   

 
Community Service: Bonnie delivered quilts and pillow cases last week. 

 Please focus on quilts and small pillow cases for future donations.  

 
Continued on the next page… 
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Continued from the previous page… 
 
Golden Scissors:  See elsewhere in Newsletter. 
Historian:  Pictures are current on the website. 
Membership:  Present at this meeting were 36 members and 2 visitors. 
Newsletter:  Please submit all pertinent info to Robin Meyer by this Saturday. 
Programs:  Tina Corbitt 

 July Day Program:   DVDs of the program are available for $1.00. Susan Fisher “Where We 
Sew” was enjoyed by all who attended.   

 Tonight’s Program:  Demo by Stitch N Quilt 
 August Day Program:  Confessions of an ADD Quilter with Jan Cunningham 
 August Night Program:  Log Cabin Demo by Mary Abreu 

R’auction:  October night meeting on 10/26/17.   
Begin collecting boxes and donation items. 

Saturday Stitch In:  Next Stitch In is on November 4. Details on Website. 
Ways and Means:  Drawings were held before the evening program. 
                                       
NEW Business:   

Need to create a nominating committee and a slate of officers for next year.   
Please consider how you will serve! 

 
Barbara Shirley was “caught doing good”!   
 
For further details, please see the Cherokee Rose Website and Newsletters. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Denise Adams 


